Minutes of Annual General Meetings,

Cape Town, South Africa

28 October 2000

[Minutes approved on 13 October 2001]

Present:  Phil Alderson, Claire Allen, Gerd Antes, Alvaro Atallah, Hilda Bastian, Mac Beckner, Jenny Bellorini, Jesse Berlin, Frances Bunn, Christine Clar, Mike Clarke, Mandy Collingwood, Jane Dennis, Bob Douglas, Shah Ebrahim, Frances Fairman, Graziella Filippini, Hazel Fraser, Davina Ghersi, Peter Gøtzsche, Jeremy Grimshaw, Gill Gyte, Margaret Haugh, Sonja Henderson, William Hersh, Jini Hetherington, Sarah Hetrick, Les Irwig, Ruth Jepson, Natalie Khin, Jos Kleijnen, Thilo Kober, Georg Koch, Peter Langhorne, Toby Lasserson, Joseph Lau, Tina Leonard, Mark Lodge, Tony Marson, Heather Maxwell, Leeann Morton, Miranda Mugford, Jim Neilson, Andrea Nelson, Melissa Ober, Samuel Ochieng, Martin Offringa, Arne Ohlsson, Ole Olsen, Nancy Owens, Andy Oxman, Jordi Pardo, Tom Pedersen, Tracey Remmington, Reive Robb, Caroline Rouse, Nader Salasshahri, Jonathan Shepherd, Jane Sisk, Lindsay Stead, Kate Stevens, Lesley Stewart, Elena Telaro, Maya Tholandi, Gunn Vist, Jimmy Volmink, Narelle Willis, Timothy Wilt, Richard Wormald, Helen Worthington.

1.
Welcome, apologies for absence, and approval of the agenda


Mike Clarke welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He gave apologies for absence from Steering Group members Brian Berman, Youping Li, and David Wilkinson, and from Monica Fischer, Malcolm Newdick and Chris Silagy, Trading Company directors.  No amendments to the agenda were suggested.

2.
Approval of minutes of the Cochrane Collaboration’s AGM 

No amendments were proposed to the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting of the Cochrane Collaboration, held on 8 October 1999.  Davina Ghersi moved their adoption, the motion was seconded by Ruth Jepson, and carried.

3.
Approval of minutes of the Trading Company’s AGM 
No amendments were proposed to the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting of the Collaboration Trading Company Limited, held on 8 October 1999.  Jos Kleijnen moved their adoption, the motion was seconded by Mark Lodge, and carried.

4.
Retirement and reappointment of Trading Company Director
In accordance with the legal requirement that one-third of the directors of the Trading Company should retire by rotation from this position, Chris Silagy had agreed to do so before the meeting, and had stated his willingness to be reappointed.  This was acceptable to the other directors and no other nominations had been received.  Gill Gyte moved the reappointment of Chris Silagy, it was seconded by Jim Neilson, and the motion was carried.


5.
Financial Statements


In his capacity as Treasurer of the Collaboration, Mike Clarke moved the adoption of the Financial Statements prepared for Companies House.  The motion was seconded by Gerd Antes, and carried.  Mike Clarke explained that the Collaboration now had a surplus of approximately £70,000, in addition to the money reserved to provide six months’ running costs of the Collaboration’s Secretariat, should there be a drop in income from royalties on subscriptions to The Cochrane Library.  In response to a question, he clarified that the reserve is held in a high-interest bank account.  In response to another question, he clarified that income from royalties in the previous financial year had amounted to approximately £150,000.  Mike Clarke moved the approval of the financial statements; this was seconded by Mark Lodge, and carried.

6.
Annual Report for Companies House


Mike Clarke moved the adoption of the Annual Report prepared for Companies House.  The motion was seconded by Gerd Antes, and carried.

7.
Re-appointment of auditors


Mike Clarke explained that it was a legal requirement to ratify the reappointment of the Collaboration’s auditors, Mazars Neville Russell.  He therefore moved their reappointment, the motion was seconded by Jim Neilson, and carried. 

8.
Steering Group membership
Mike Clarke thanked Andy Oxman for his hard work as Chair of the Collaboration during the previous two years.  He also thanked Gill Gyte and Mark Lodge who were rotating off the Steering Group after three years and had been replaced, by the process of election, by Samuel Ochieng and Brian Berman.  Mike Clarke explained that he had taken over as Chair of the Collaboration, with Peter Langhorne as Deputy Chair, until March 2001, when the roles would be reversed.  Peter Langhorne had therefore been replaced by David Wilkinson, again by the process of election, as one of the five representatives of collaborative review groups. 


9.
Date of next meetings

It is expected that the next Annual General Meetings will be held in Lyon, France, in October 2001 during the 9th Cochrane Colloquium.


10.
Any other business


No additional items of business were raised.


11.
Mike Clarke therefore closed the Annual General Meetings.




































Minutes taken by Jini Hetherington, Administrator, Cochrane Collaboration Secretariat. 
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